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Recently, the Lion’s Club hosted the 48th annual Mid-Winter Classic basketball tournament at SJH.  This is a 

great community event that brings a lot of people into our school and is a good fundraiser for the Lion’s Club.  It takes 
a lot of community volunteers to make it work and they deserve appreciation.  I’d like to express thanks to Rick Hunley 
and all of the Lions Club volunteers for their efforts to put together such a great 
event.  Even though the Tigers did not finish with the championship, the tournament 
was a success. 

Ordinary citizens doing extraordinary work: that’s how to describe our local 
board of education.  These seven individuals are our friends and neighbors who are cre-
ating a future for every child in our community. In the Board room hangs a poster that 
says “Vision: the best way to see the future is to create it.”  This is what they do for 
the kids in our district; they create the future for our students. 

Too often we forget about the personal sacrifices school board members make.  They spend many hours pre-
paring to make decisions, participating in meetings and attending school activities and events. They are held accounta-
ble for the decisions they make, and do all of this as volunteers. 

The month of January has marked the annual observance of School Board Recognition Month.  This gives us a 
chance to say “thank you” to those who serve our community as Board of Education members.  USD 350 board mem-
bers are: Chad Fisher (president), Barb Alpers (vice president), Carl Behr, Darin Brummer, Vance Fisher, Derek Foote, and 
Debby Waddle. 

The 2016 Kansas legislative session has begun.  One of the most pressing issues they must deal with is the 
budget.  Since the majority of the school district’s operational budget is provided by the state general fund, the finan-

cial health of Kansas is of serious concern for USD 350. 
The governor did not mention this in his recent state of the state address, but there is a fun-
damental problem with the state’s budget.  Expenses are outpacing revenues and cash re-
serves are dwindling.  This is not an editorial comment; it is a statement of fact.  How this 
problem will be fixed is a question for our legislators. 
It’s been promised that state aid for K-12 education will not be cut during this budget year or 
the next.  However, flat funding makes it difficult to cover annual cost increases.  In addition, 
these state funding concerns are compounded by our own local struggles.  It is probably not 

news to readers that grain and oil prices are low.  This is tough on individuals and businesses in our community.  It also 
has a dramatic influence on property values and the district’s tax base.  

The board and staff are continually looking to improve our schools.  Some examples of potential improvements 
include adding robotics classes, a housing project for our construction classes, updating elementary reading materials, 
and a one-to-one computer initiative for high school students.  Serious questions about the state’s ability to fund pub-
lic education, combined with the tough local economy, make it difficult to make decisions about these and other initia-
tives to move our school district forward. 

Times are tough for our school budget much like it is for others in the community.  Things will be tricky as we 
plan for next year.  But as the poster in our board room says, we must continue have the vision to create the future 
for our students. 

As always, if you’d like to visit about any of these topics or have other questions or concerns, I can be reached 
at 620-549-3564 or meyerj@usd350.com.  I am proud to be a Tiger and proud to serve USD 350 with Purpose, Pas-
sion, and Pride. 

-Josh Meyer – USD 350 Superintendent  



 



 

 



 

 
 

St. John Tigers vs. Victoria Knights & 
Squires basketball game 

 
February 12th @ 5:00 pm 

 
 

Come Enjoy Some Soup & Basketball!!! 







 

 

  SJH SAFE team proudly displays the schools SAFE banner 

with sƟckers applied by students and staff quoƟng why they 

wear their seat belts. Some of the quotes included: “I love my 

family, I don’t want to die, I want protecƟon, I don’t want a fine 

or I’m not dumb”.  

  SJH SAFE team will be conƟnuing to remind the school and 

community to wear their seat belts and hold their monthly 

pledges for students with prize drawings unƟl May.  
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